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09/07/2015
Mr. Sebastian Roberts
General Manager, Networks Branch
Australian Energy Regulator
GPO Box 520

Melbourne 3001

Submission by Knispel Bros. to the Revised Regulatory Proposal by SA Power Network 2015 to 2020.

While Knispel Bros are at the lower end of the energy consumer scale, we do appreciated the opportunity to put forward a submission on the revised proposal by SA Power Networks for the next regulatory period. 
It has been of little surprise to see that very little has changed in the revised regulatory proposal submitted to the AER by SA Power Networks, to that of their initial proposal. 
In the revised proposal, SA Power Networks have stated “that the AER in making its Preliminary Determination has made a number of decisions that are not in the long-term interest of consumers” however they fail to comprehend the effects that this proposal will have on their customer, either long or short term.

There is little doubt that, had SA Power Networks not been the sole Principal Electricity DNSP in South Australia, then we would see much more competitive pricing provided in their Regulatory Proposal. It is clear to see that this non-competitive environment has provided SA Power Networks with the opportunity to present highly inflated pricing in their proposal.   
 If SA Power Networks is truly the most efficient distributor in the NEM on a state wide basis, then this should be reflected in savings which should flow on (at least in part) to the consumers. 
SA Power Networks continues to justify the expenditure of $250million on fore filling the wishes of their consumers through their comprehensive, robust and representative customer engagement program, however if the consumers had been informed of the astronomical cost that has been budgeted for these projects and that this would be reflected in their network charges, their engagement program would not have had the same feedback as they have reported.
In a recent engagement program where the Riverland Energy Association met with SA Power Networks, the (REA) we were informed that we should not expect to see any increases in Network costs in the next regulatory period, however we are now aware that they are posposing increases to the extent of 23% for 2016/2017 and 12% for 2017/2018 as proposed by SA Power Networks.
As a consumer we are not looking for or expecting cheap network cost, we are looking for realistic value for our money, as is expected by our own consumers.
We look forward to a positive outcome where both parties have a win, and not an outcome that allows for unrealistic financial returns for one party.
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